Prescott Airport Users Assoc. Board Meeting Minutes July 15, 2025

The Meeting was called to order by VP Patrick Allen at 1600. Board members present - ERAU Rep Morgan Condie, Secretary Davis Riffe, Safety Advisor Brian Roggow, VP Patrick Allen, and Treasurer Rich Hottel, were present. Tower Rep Ariel Ortega and Christina Stapleton from the airport were in attendance.

- 1. Attendee Introductions
- 2. Minutes of the May 20, 2025 meeting were approved.
- 3. Rich Hottel gave the treasures report. Ending finances were \$9047.03 in checking with \$15.60 in expenses.
- 4. Christina reported that the airport will go through its Part 139 inspection in August. Restriping is underway around the airport. Airport hanger lighting upgrades will start in August. The airport received grant money for the new Q hangers in the bottlenecks. They will be larger executive hangers.
- 5. Tower rep Ariel Ortega reported they are busy. Closed with over 35,000 ops in June. Staffing is improving but there are still times when the airport needs to close the pattern.
- 6. Morgan Condie from Embry Riddle announced that they are have new run-up procedures for when runway 3 is in use. They are making progress on the new auxiliary field. ERAU asks that people contact them for a tour to enter the SAFE ramp and please to not walk on the property.
- 7. Brian Roggow announced the Arizona Flight training group

has all of the practice areas published.

8. Davis Riffe announced the Leighnor Aircraft LLC will be holding a BBQ on Thursday the 17th at 5:30pm.

Vice President Patrick Allen adjourned the meeting at 4:34pm.